
 

 

TOWN OF MOULTONBOROUGH 

Board of Selectman / School Board Joint Committee Meeting 

Thursday, April 23, 2015 

 

Meeting called to order at 9 a.m. 

 

Members Present:  Christopher Shipp, Paul Punturieri, Richard Brown, Lauren Lavoie-Sturgeon 

 

Public in attendance:  Nancy Wright and Josh Bartlett 

 

There was brief discussion on the minutes from the last meeting. 

 

There was brief discussion on the rooms that will be provided by the school system for the 

recreation department’s summer program.  There was discussion on how well those rooms will 

meet the recreation department’s needs. 

 

Paul discussed the UNH feasibility study recommendations.  He stated there was going to be a 

meeting on May 11, 2015, to discuss six recommendations of the study.  One of those 

recommendations was the use of the school facilities for community needs other than those of 

the recreation department.  The pros and cons of a formal joint use agreement between the school 

and town were discussed.   

 

Nancy Wright asked about information that Lauren had received about Meredith’s recreational 

programs. That information was shared with the committee, which included data about 

Meredith’s vacation and summer programs, including dates and costs. 

 

Josh Bartlett commented on the idea of a formal agreement between the school and town.  He 

stated that it should be decided where the responsibility of the school ends and where the 

responsibility of the recreation department begins as it pertains to certain programs.  He also 

mentioned the Right to Know Law training that is being held by the town on May 4th.   

 

Paul discussed the “men’s basketball league” that takes place at the school on Sunday.  A brief 

discussion followed about gym use.  Mr. Bartlett asked if the gym would be available to any 

small group that wanted to use it.  Richard stated that if the gym was available, he didn’t see it as 

a problem. 

 

There was discussion about setting a joint meeting for the “full” boards.  July and August were 

proposed as options.  The school board members agreed to check on a good time and relay the 

information back to the members. 

 

Mr. Brown asked if the UNH study had any issues that the school board would need to look at.  

Paul stated that the issues that pertained to the school board would be “hashed out” at the 

meeting on May 11th. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 09:28 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Christopher P. Shipp 

 


